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SUMMER TERM 

8 July 2022 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 

JULY  

Mon 11 Reports home 

Tues 12 Cinderella & Rockerfella - 
KS2 Production - 6pm 

Weds 13 Year 6 to Bar Limon - pm 

Weds 13 Cinderella & Rockerfella - 
KS2 Production - 6pm 

Thurs 14 New Reception Teddy 
Bear’s Picnic 11am 

Fri 15 New Reception Transition 
Afternoon 1pm 

Fri  15 Summer Fair - 3-5pm 

Mon 18 Move Up Day 

Mon 18 Year 6 Climbing at 
Redpoint 

Mon 18 AiP School Lunches 
Tasting Event 

Tues 19 Nursery & Class One to 
Cattle Country Farm Park 

Tues 19 Year 6 and Parents 
Rounders - 6pm 

Weds 20 Leavers Celebration - 2pm 
at school 

Weds 20 Term Ends 

 

VALUE OF THE MONTH 

RESPECT 

 

‘”And as you wish that others would do to 
you, do so to them” 

 
Luke 6:31 

Message from Mrs Jones 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a wonderful week with so many 

opportunities for children to get active.  On 

Monday Years 4, 5 and 6 went Bell Boating.  On 

Tuesday we hosted our first intra-school Endball 

competition, 50 children attended the School 

Games in Hereford on Wednesday and today 

we have children competing in the Cluster 

Football and Netball tournament.  We pride 

ourselves on the opportunities we give to all our 

children in sport and encouraging them to get 

active.  We still have some children's tickets 

available for the Commonwealth Games in 

Birmingham at the beginning of August if any 

children would like to come along.  Please 

contact the office for more details.  

The Key Stage 2 play is going to be such a 

treat.  The children are working so hard.  I can't 

wait! 

Have a good weekend everyone.  I think the 

Summer sunshine is back so maybe you will 

enjoy a BBQ or a picnic together. 

God Bless, 

Mrs Jones 

mailto:admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk
http://www.cradleyschool.org.uk


 

           Attendance 

Well done to Class 3 who have had 97.99% attendance this week! They get to look 

after Alfie the Attendance Bear next week. Please can we remind parents that arrivals 

after 8.45am are counted as late and arrivals after 8.55am once registers close count as a 

missed morning session and are included in attendance figures. 

Class 1 – 72.51%      Whole school – 90.24% 

Class 2 – 92.06% 

Class 3 – 97.99% 

Class 4 – 97.12% 

Class 5 – 88.89% 

 

We are a friendly, local toddler group that meets in Storridge Village Hall.  We 

welcome little ones from 0-5, accompanied and supervised by their parents/carers, 

to stay and play.  We meet on Thursdays from 10:30-12 during term time, for a 

charge of £2 per family, which includes a craft activity, songs, snacks and drinks. 

Please come and join us, we’d love to see you! 

Teeny Tots Toddler Group 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook 

for updates and photos 

- search for  

Cradley CE Primary 

School 

 

 

 

Clubs 

All clubs have now finished for the 

year.  We hope your children enjoyed 

them! 

There will be a new timetable of clubs 

in the Autumn Term. 

New Lunch Provider 

from September 

We are very pleased to tell you that we 

have appointed a new school lunch 

provider from September.  The new 

company are called Alliance in 

Partnership and you will be able to order 

your child’s meals through their website 

School Food United.  

Introduction letters are coming home 

today with your child. 



 

 NEWS 

Thankyou to everyone who brought in prizes today for our Summer Fair 

Tombola.  It’s fine to pop something in to school next week too. 

 

Our School Summer Fair is next Friday, 15th July, at 

3pm.  We are very excited!!!  We hope to have 

enough volunteers for a number of stalls including: a raffle, crafts & sand fillers, 

cakes, drinks, tuck and ice-creams, a tombola, bouncy inflatables, toys & 

books,  uniform, sumo suits and more.  

 

Thank you so much to our Summer 

Fair Sponsors – Severn Access & 

Rescue Services, Paytons Solicitors 

Malvern, and Gemma Went Ltd. 

Their generosity has made this event happen! 

 

Thank you also to everyone who has rallied round in response to Mrs Jones’ 

Tapestry message, and offered help so that the Fair can go ahead.  We do still 

need helpers on the day, to set up (1pm), run a stall (3pm) and clear away 

(5pm), and donate prizes, so please put your name forward –  we hope to be on 

the playground with a sign up board next week.  Alternatively, use our sign up 

link  https://signup.com/go/enLRULJ    We especially need volunteers on our 3 

super inflatables – one to stamp hands, collect money (£2 a go, or £3 for 3+ goes) and the others to 

keep an eye on the children.   

 

Gazebos – Do you have a gazebo we could borrow? Please bring it in on Friday morning, clearly 

named.  We really need these for each stall, come rain or shine!  

 

Cakes – Please bring in cakes on Friday morning for our Summer Fair 

cake stall. 

 

Summer Fair Raffle 

We have some amazing prizes which our busy volunteers have 

sourced.  Thank you to the following local businesses for their 

donations: 

Spa and treatment voucher for 2 at the Bank House Hotel’s Spa, Bransford (worth £120) / Wye Valley 

Brewery tour / Family Ticket to a Worcester Wolves game / Freshly ground coffee, from Cradley’s local 

business Mill Bank Coffee / Family ticket to Spetchley Gardens / 1 month free membership at Sport 

Dyson Perrins Leisure Centre / 2 tickets to the Pantomime at The Courtyard Theatre, a free two course 

Sunday Lunch voucher at the Red Lion Pub, Cradley/Hop Shed beers from Suckley nd more to 

come....! 

 

Raffle tickets will be £1 each, £5 a strip.  

These can be bought on July 15th at drop off and during the Fair.  

Keep an eye out for our ticket-sellers, and do remember to bring money to buy these. 

 

Please let one of the class reps or school office know if you can help in any way.  

Class 1 – Rach/Lucy/Liz.      Class 2 – Kitty/Rach/Lucy.     Class 3 - Suzi.    Class 4 & 5- Kitty/Annie.  



 

 

 
If you don’t have cash on you, but would like to 

contribute towards the Summer Fair, we have set up 

a new collection pot – please do contribute if you 

can.  It will go directly to FoCS funds for the 

school.  Remember to write on the wall your name & 

what the money is for (eg. Raffle tickets, donation, 

activities etc). 

We are collecting donations for Friends of Cradley 

School (FoCS) Summer 2022: https://

www.collectionpot.com/pot/3002188 

If you shop online, we'd really appreciate your help at no extra cost to you... Please take part in 

Easyfundraising - https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofcradleyschool  

 

Or try your luck on our School Lottery https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/cradley-

ce-primary-school  

 

Thank you for any help you can offer, so that FoCS can continue to raise funds for school so 

that the children can enjoy those little extras. 

Kitty, Annie and all the FoCS Team 

 

 
Staffing News 

We are very sad to be saying goodbye to some wonderful staff members at the end of 

this term. Mrs Morgan, our Cleaner in Charge, is retiring to spend more time with her 

gorgeous grandchildren. We are looking for a Cleaner or Cleaner in Charge to work 

from the beginning of September.  If you know anyone who might be interested, please 

ask them to get in touch with the school office. 

We are also saying goodbye to Mrs Bagnall who I am delighted to 

say is going to do a PGCE Qualification to become a teacher.  

Mrs Baynham will also be beginning a new job working with one 

of her favourite things - books!  A whole library full of them.  We 

wish them every success in their new and exciting ventures. 

We have made some new appointments and we will let you know 

which teachers and TAs will be working in which class next year 

on Monday. 

Kind regards,  

Donna Jones 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

NURSERY Billy for his excellent building skills. 

Mia for settling so well into nursery. 

Phoebe for her excellent dance moves. 

CLASS 1 Isaac for taking pride in his Under The Sea writing. 

Ayvah for her independent learning. 

CLASS 2 Nicholas for an independent, quality piece of descriptive 

writing. 

Evie for taking a pride in the school grounds. 

CLASS 3 Frankie for having a positive attitude towards assessments. 

Jake for taking pride in his handwriting. 

CLASS 4 To be announced next week………….. 

CLASS 5 Skyla for brilliant expression when delivering her lines in the 

play. 

Lucas for always remembering his cues and lines for the play. 

HEADTEACHER’S 

AWARD 

Macsen for always being so good mannered and polite. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NURSERY NEWS 

The children started their week in the hall with Lauren for a PE session.  The children joined in with 
our warm up songs and then practised their dance for the Leavers Service.  They then joined in with 
some party games which they all enjoyed.  
On Tuesday the children were busy role playing in our veterinary surgery.  The children took great 
care of all of the pets that had been admitted and made them all better before discharging them 
home.  
The children were very excited to make their own pizzas on Wednesday morning with Lauren.  The 
children practised skills such as grating cheese and spreading out their tomato sauce.  They then 
picked from a selection of toppings to make a yummy pizza to take home for their tea.  The children 
had a surprise visitor on Wednesday.  Sophie who is a veterinary nurse came to see us with four 
guinea pigs and two rabbits.  All of the children sat beautifully while Sophie talked about her job and 
they were very gentle with the animals when they had the opportunity to stroke them.  
On Thursday the children got crafty and designed their own ice lollies with Katrina.  They chatted 
about their favourite flavours and thought up some great ideas for new ice lolly flavours!  
On Friday the children finished their week in Forest school with Kelley.  They went on a listening 
walk and looked for natural resources that the could create instruments out of.  The children have 
also been busy with Donna throughout the week creating a pond life collage for our entry into the 
Alfrick and Lulsley Show in September. 



 

Herefordshire School Summer Games 

We took over 50 children to the 

Herefordshire School Games on 

Wednesday and had a brilliant time!  

We had teams doing tennis, dance, 

lacrosse, rounders and golf, as well as 

lots of other activities that were on 

offer.  It was a really well-organised 

event and the children were a credit to 

the school. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bell Boating for Years 4, 5 & 6 

Years 4, 5 and 6 had an amazing time on Monday!  We went bell boating from 

Fladbury Paddle Club.  Everyone tried their very best and had a brilliant day on the 

water - well done everyone! 



 




